Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 9th March 2021.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, G Robinson, S Rex, R Hewson, P Blagg, and S Fielding 
District Councillor Pressley
M Welch (Clerk) 

There was one member of the public.
Mr Haykin had sent an email which had been circulated and was present to give information about a proposed recreational area.  He outlined his proposal and the steps he had taken so far.  When asked about costings his were done some years ago and will be circulated to councillors.  He confirmed that this was different to the scheme proposed by Woodlands previously.
025/21 Apologies for absence	
Apologies were received from Councillor P Hayward.

026/21 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Fielding Planning and Woodlands, Councillor Hauxwell the third planning application and Councillor Blagg the first planning application.
027/21 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 9th February 2021.
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th February, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and will be signed by the Chairman.

Councillor Robinson asked why the telephone numbers of flood wardens were not in the minutes, they will be put in the newsletter and on the noticeboard and councillors agreed the numbers could be published.

028/21 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy – Councillor Hauxwell proposed Audrey Leadley be co-opted onto the council, seconded by Councillor Fielding and all agreed. 
b) Station Car Park – This is part of the Neighbourhood Plan Review.

c) Cricket ground – There has been contact from Bassetlaw Cricket League who have made members aware and will support the Parish Council in this, details have been passed to Bassetlaw.  A club from Nottingham also contact the clerk wanting to use the ground urgently.

d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) –An email from Joanne had been circulated, she has now agreed with her team that the hooped railings that are currently round the play area on Monks Way will be placed along the back of the open space area in order to protect the residents living there from ball games played on the open space.  At the same time the broken fencing alongside the informal open space will be mended. 
 

e) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock/Telephone Box /Recreational picnic area   –The clerk has written to the school governors a reply has not yet been received.
The clerk reported that a form has been received for CIL money for the clock and will be sent to the Chairman to be signed.
Councillor Blagg will look at the leaning phone box. 
There was discussion and concerns were raised about the picnic area which is very much in its infancy it needs costings and will need maintenance.
All ideas from members of the public are to be logged.
f) Handyman/Timetable for litter picking.
Councillors agreed to renew the contract for 6 months and councillors are happy for the Chairman to meet him and discuss things further at the next meeting.
[bookmark: _Hlk58395091][bookmark: _Hlk46265581]g) Litter Bins – The bin has been ordered and councillors agreed to take it off the agenda.
[bookmark: _Hlk53518892]h) Neighbourhood Plan – The meeting has been arranged for next week.
i) Website – The chairman reported that we had lost control of our website as the domain had needed to be renewed and details were sent to an old email address.  The Chairman had managed to purchase a domain and if councillors want to they could purchase the old one again when it is released.
j) Spring Planters – A sample planter has been delivered to the Chairman for councillors to see, not all councillors have been able to see it yet.  

The clerk had contacted D and J Hobson again and reported that as a guide it would be about £30 a time for watering 20 barrels they would expect to plant them for approximately £8.   Basket brackets are £25 and hold two baskets and would be put up.  For 18” baskets they charge £40 to fill, put up water for summer and take down afterwards.

029/21	New Business 
a)  Visual impression when entering the village from the bypass compare to entering from Thorpe Lane, Spring Lane, and Shireoaks Road – Councillor Hewson had circulated photos from the junction from the bypass where the approach to the village is a mess.  There are signs up which Councillor Fielding has reported to Highways and will pursue.   There has been mud on the road which has been bad and Highways have been out.   Litter can be reported to Litterbusters.  The overgrown areas of the footpath have now been dealt with.  When work was done to the bus shelter they were supposed to come back and tidy which they never did.  Councillor Robinson said the main problem is an ongoing problem it is untidy and the dyke is filling up again and he felt it should be looked at on a regular basis.
  
030/21	Planning
a) New Applications
	21/00147/FUL Erect Drive-Thru Coffee Shop with Associated Access, Parking, Drainage and Landscaping Land off A57 Worksop Road, Shireoaks Common, Shireoaks – councillors had concerns about littering particularly as there is a walkway linking it to Shireoaks.

	

	


21/00165/HSE Proposal: Proposed Rear Extension and Alterations to Roof with Conversion of Existing Detached Garage, 8 Elmtree Close Shireoaks Worksop - Councillors have no objection subject to any comments made by neighbours.
21/00209/COU Change of Use of Ground Floor (A2) to (C3) Residential to Make the Two Current Properties into One Residential Property with a Single Storey Extension to the Front, 39 And 39 A Shireoaks Common Shireoaks - Councillors have no objection subject to any comments made by neighbours.

21/00239/HPD Erect single storey rear extension 88 Shireoaks Road Shireoaks - Councillors have no objection subject to any comments made by neighbours.
b) Decisions 

There were no new decisions.

031/21 Reports from County and District Councillors
County Councillor Fielding has reported various pot holes.  Speed checks will be done in the village.  A resident had requested speed humps be installed however Highways felt this not appropriate in that location.  Councillor Fielding has spoken to the PCSO about a white van flagged up as RSPCA we need the registration if it is seen as we fear it is someone trying to dopnap.
Councillor Pressley has commented on the Consultation of Proposed Renewal of Existing Public Spaces Protection order for dogs and has asked for the council to back adding The Play Area on Shireoaks Common known as Francis Field and to support the continuation of the Dog Fouling Areas in the District.  The PCSO report was sent to councillors and the clerk was asked to include these in the agenda and minutes.
032/21 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 26.02.21
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	8362.55

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	14973.44

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	78.40

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	78.40

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	



The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	491.20

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	78.20

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	323.20

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	420.00

	
	
	Roadware
	
	
	206.28

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1518.88

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1597.28

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	6765.27

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	13376.16

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	11111.84



	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


 c) Signatories –Councillor Blagg will try and sort this out



d) Clock account – The letter has been sent and we are waiting to hear back.

e) Audit - John Haddon has offered to do that audit again this year for the same price, Councillor Blagg proposed we accept, seconded by Councillor Ayton and all agreed.

033/21 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding – Contacts will be put on the noticeboards and on the website.
034/21 Correspondence
a) Steps to Playing Field – a reply has been sent, the reason they were closed was that people were using the steps forming a footpath across the field.

All other correspondence has been circulated.
035/21	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
There had been a fireworks/carnival meeting last week hopefully there can be a carnival on 3rd July they are open for ideas and are not thinking of a parade but a fairground ride and stalls, Armed Forces Day is the week before.
Councillors asked for the police to be asked to attend the meetings and report.
Walking from the station to the church cars parked on the pavement by the allotment stretch cause problems.
David had reported damage to the fence by the village sign going out to Rhodesia where the hedge had been cut yesterday.  The clerk was asked to contact the Canal Trust.
.036/21	 Date of next meeting
Tuesday 13th April 2021
The meeting closed at 21.39 p.m.
